

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Hospital Box 2889

October 23 - October 30, 1970

PARKING SITUATION: Any women who have a parking problem due to irregular and late hours during present or anticipated clinical rotations are urged to contact Mona Shangold (Box 2855) within the next week. Officers of the Davison Society are currently working to improve the parking situation for medical students involved in clinical work. Suggestions are welcome.

CARDIOVASCULAR TRAINING PROGRAM: Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital announces the Predoctoral Cardiovascular Training Program which will be conducted for ten weeks (no vacation, no time off) from June 21 through August 27, 1971. The program is limited to 50 college, medical college or graduate school students. In addition to specific research projects, each student will receive instruction in the basic sciences as they relate to cardiovascular disease as well as to certain specific cardiovascular subspecialty disciplines. Three full days per week will be devoted to ongoing and/or independent research projects of cardiovascular design. A 1:1 investigator-student relationship will be featured. The remaining two days will be divided among electives, faculty and guest lectures, case presentations, research seminars, and informal discussions with the Program Director. Evening activities (7-10 p.m.) scheduled Monday through Friday, include EKG seminars, emergency case work, recreation, medical movies, and guest cultural lectures of a non-medical nature. All evening activities are compulsory in addition to the cultural lecture series which is one evening per week. Applications are now being accepted and the following items should be provided: 1) College transcripts, 2) two letters of recommendation from the dean and/or science teachers, 3) one or more letters of recommendation from faculty members. Medical school and graduate school students will receive a stipend award of \$800. Limited travel reimbursements will be made only to medical and graduate school students attending schools or living outside the Philadelphia area when financial need can be demonstrated. For further information, contact the Office of Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House. Applications should be submitted Gene Hillman, Associate Program Director

Predoctoral Cardiovascular Training Program
Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital
230 North Broad Street (Room 104, CVI Bldg.)
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19102

DEPARTMENT OF ANATOMY SEMINAR: The Department of Anatomy will hold a Membrane Seminar on October 29, 1970 at 4:30 p.m. in Room 1135, Old Administrative Conference Room. Dr. Martin Morad, Department of Physiology, School of Medicine, University of Pennsylvania, will be the speaker and the topic for discussion will be "Significance of the Sarcotubular T-system in Heart Muscle: Evidence from Comparative Studies". Coffee will be served at 4:00 in the Anatomy Library M-403.

SCIENTIFIC EXHIBITS: The Committee on Scientific Exhibits for the annual session of the Medical Society of the State of North Carolina is pleased to announce to all medical students their invitation for scientific exhibits at the annual meeting. The Executive Council has approved \$200 to be awarded for the best unsponsored medical student exhibit. The annual session will be held in Pinehurst, North Carolina, on May 15-19, 1971. All applications must be forwarded by January 1, 1971. For application blanks, please contact the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House.